ANNAPOLIS

STAFF REPORT ON PROPOSED LEGISLATION

To: Mayor Gavin Buckley

From: Michael Mallinoff, City Manager

Date: August 20, 2024

Subject: 0-21-24: Taxicab Driver License Criteria

Purpose of legislation
The purpose of this legislation is to of update the criteria for a City taxicab driver license; require

a Class C driver's license from the State instead of a Class D license; require a driver-for-hire
tag from the State; limit the size of a taxicab vehicle; and generally deal with taxicab driver
qualifications.

Impact of legislation on operations
This legislation provides some needed clarifications to the City Code and will help make this

portion of the Code easier to administer. It will not materially impact operations.

Impact of legislation on staffing

This legislation will not impact the staffing needs of the City.

Prepared by Victoria Buckland, Assistant City Manager



